Minutes of the Meeting of Husthwaite Parish Council held on    

Tuesday 15th January 2013

Present:  C. Fenwick (Chair), P. Davison (PD), C Jones (CJ, G Jones (GJ)

In Attendance: B. Ward (clerk).

1.
Apologies:  E. Smith (ES), Cllr. C Patmore
2. 
Minutes of the Previous Meeting: Approved and signed as a true record.

3.
Matters Arising:

3.1 Extension of 30mph speed limit: N Yorks Highways have assessed the site and do not consider that it meets the criteria established by the Department for Transport for the number and nature of adjacent development and therefore would not support its extension. The play area does have the benefit of a footway leading from it to the village centre and most of this is within the 30 mph speed limit. They have arranged for a "Slow" marking and a "30" roundel to be provided on the carriageway to remind road users of the speed limit. This has been ordered as part of a large package of lining works but as this type of work is weather dependant they are not able to provide a timescale for this work. Action: Clerk to complain to Highways about the state of the footpath
3.2 Defibrillator: Following a note in the Newsletter, a number of additional volunteers have come forward. These will be contacted and a meeting arranged to discuss the commitment involved. Action: CF
3.3 Highways: N Yorks Highways agreed to clear the gullies along this stretch of road and it is evident that some drainage works have been done. However, nothing has been done about the bridge. Highways response regarding the complaint about the road to the A19 is: “We are aware that there has been some over running of the verges at this location and a works order has been issued to have the area of concern patched and repaired, it is anticipated that this will be carried out within the next 4 weeks. The Highway Inspector has confirmed that the road condition is satisfactory and at this time no repairs are required to the road only to the verges”. Following this response a meeting on site was requested and this is scheduled for 30 January. Action: Clerk to contact Highways again about the bridge and the Carlton Husthwaite road in general.
3.4 Neighbourhood Plans: a meeting has been held with a representative from HDC. It seems that there is a considerable workload over a 2 year timescale to produce a Plan. The benefits would be insignificant unless the Plan called for additional building in the village. It was agreed not to proceed.
3.5 Bier House Guttering: The guttering is still in need of repair and internal inspection reveals that some work is needed on the roof. As the current tenant has given notice to vacate by 31 January it was agreed remedial works would be done when the building is vacant.

3.6 East View Railings: Still no response from Broadacres. Action: Clerk to follow up
3.7 Elphin View: N Yorks Police have written to residents with a temporary solution but it does not seem to be effective. Highways have still not kept their side of the agreement reached in October last year.
3.8 The Orchard Inn: This has now re-opened under new management. In addition the Parish Council have registered their interest in the pub as a ‘community asset’. This, if successful, will give the parish a six month moratorium on any sale to enable them to compile a bid.
3.9 Community Hub: a meeting has been held where it was agreed that a forum of all village activities and organisations would be created. This will enable a common approach and avoid any clash of interests. 
4. Matters Arising Between Meetings.

4.1
Winter Weather: a number of communications have been received about emergency planning, in particularly regarding assistance to the vulnerable in severe weather. Such matters as ensuring residents can get to urgent medical appointments if the village is snowed in (emergency 4x4 availability?); availability of emergency generator for vital medical equipment should there be a prolonged power cut; collection of prescriptions should a person be unable to do it for themselves. It was agreed that an item would be put in the next Newsletter asking for those who feel vulnerable as well as those willing to provide assistance to contact the Parish Council. Action: Clerk

5. Planning/Planning Policy:

The following planning application has been received:

Bye Green Low Street Husthwaite North Yorkshire YO61 4QA

Application to remove condition 6 of planning approval 04/00441/FUL in order to use the building for agricultural storage and livestock
The following planning applications have been approved: 

Beal Close, Gibbet Hill, revised application for alterations and extensions to existing dwelling

Holly House The Nookin Husthwaite North Yorkshire YO61 4PY

Non material amendment - reduction in length and increase in height of glazed roof lantern and raising height of boundary wall to adjoining neighbour - to previously approved scheme (11/02768/FUL) for two storey extension to existing dwelling and construction of a detached garage/carport as amended by plan received by Hambleton District Council on 9 February 2012
6.
Finance:





6.1 Current Account

Cheques/Monies out:

	20.11.12
	100794
	£3500.00
	G & J Douthwaite (pavilion works)

	24.11.12
	100795
	£150.00
	Play Inspection Co Ltd (annual inspection)

	26.11.12
	
	£300.00
	Transfer to Recreation Area a/c

	26.11.12
	100796
	£63.00
	SLCC Subscription renewal

	13.12.12
	100797
	£2550.00
	M Duffield (pavilion windows/doors)

	13.12.12
	100798
	£592.70
	P Davison (materials for pavilion)

	13.12.12
	100799
	£15.50
	N Yorks SLCC (Clerk’s training for PAYE)

	10.12.12
	
	£6767.72
	Transfer of Cemetery Fund money to 6 month bond

	
	
	
	

	
	
	£13938.92
	


Cheques/Monies in

	22.11.12
	£300.00
	Donation from ‘The Hideaway’

	
	
	

	
	£300.00
	



Uncleared cheques NIL

Statement balance at 14 January 2013 - £6668.62

6.2 Cemetery Fund 

	
	Monies in
	
	Monies out

	10.12.12
	£6767.72
	Transfer from PC Account
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	


Statement balance at 14 January 2013 - £6767.72 (NOTE: this money is now invested in a 6 month fixed rate bond. No direct transactions in or out can be made during this period)

6.3 Recreation Fund HSBC a/c

	Monies Out
	
	
	

	
	
	No transactions
	


	Monies In
	
	No transactions

	
	
	


Statement Balance at 14 January 2013 - £12.96

HSBC Deposit a/c

	
	Monies in
	
	Monies out

	26.11.12
	£300.00
	Tfr from PC a/c (‘Hideaway’ donation)
	Nil

	15.12.12
	£0.04
	Interest
	

	
	
	
	

	
	£300.04
	
	


Statement balance at 14 January 2013 - £889.26

7 To Discuss Circulated Items That May Be Of Interest To The Council
7.1  a number of items were discussed but there was nothing requiring action

8
Reports from Council’s Representatives on Other Bodies

· Village Hall: It is under stood that two members of the committee have resigned but progress toward the new hall continues. Six tenders have been invited for the demolition and new build and the invitations to tender were sent out on 10th January. These must be returned for opening on 1st February. To comply with the grant conditions, work must start on site in March
· Hambleton Play Partnership: The December meeting was cancelled. The next meeting in March will be an open forum and Husthwaite may be asked to report on their experiences.
· Recreation Area: The generous grant from the Orchard Project has now been spent on floor tiles, cupboards, benches etc for the interior of the pavilion/store. The grant applications for provision of cycle racks and outdoor gym equipment have been unsuccessful and further avenues are being explored. Meanwhile, the application for grant aid to complete the construction of the access from Amplecarr is being prepared.
· Easingwold & Villages Forum: The last meeting was principally concerned with emergency planning and community resilience.
There were no further reports

9
Reports from County/District Councillors.
Cllr Patmore’s report is attached to these minutes.
10
AOB:

10.1 The residents of Highthorne Lane have again requested the provision of a grit bin at the junction with The Nookin. Action: Clerk to contact Highways again

10.2 Dog Fouling:  an increase in dog fouling of footpaths ahs been reported. Action: Clerk to highlight the problem in the Newsletter
11
Date and Time of Next Meeting: 

The next meeting will be 7.30pm, Tuesday 19th March 2013. Venue: Husthwaite Primary School 

REPORT FROM NORTH YORKSHIRE COUNTY COUNCIL

December/January 2012/13

	No.
	Subject`

	1.
	Publicity has been given to the first Budget Information Evening that is open to all the people of the County and is to take place on Tuesday 11 December at the Northallerton Library.

Three other similar presentations are to take place in other parts of the County before and after Christmas.



	2.
	The Authority is required by Government to make a further saving over the next two years of £22m.  

This was increased by the Chancellor in his budget Statement on the 5 December by a further £2.5m, making a total saving in 2013/14 of £24.5m.

NYCC has already, over the last two years, made savings of over £100m.



	3.
	The present spend on the main services in the Authority is as follows:

· Older People = £55m

· Children’s Social Care = £34m

· Waste Management = £26m

· Learning Disabilities = £37m

· Home to School Transport = £21m

· Highway Maintenance = £21m

· Supporting People = £14m

· Youth Service = £7m

· Winter Maintenance = £7m

· Care Assessment = £11m

· Children’s Integrated Services = £7m

· Concessionary Fares = £9m

· Physical & Sensory Impairment = £8m

· Schools’ Quality & Improvement = £5m

· Public Transport = £7m

· Mental Health = £6m

· Disabled Children’s Services = £4m

· Trading Standards = £3m

· Library Service = £7m



	4.
	The draft Settlement from Government is expected somewhere between the 19 and 21 December 2012.  Until this time the actual Budget for the next year will not be known.

The settlement from Government was received on the 19 December 2012 and confirmed the budget savings that have been expected.



	5.
	A new Director of Children & Young People’s Services has just been appointed and will be Helen Watson, who is coming to NYCC from South Tyneside.  

Cynthia Welbourn is retiring at Christmas after having been at the County Council for well over 30 years and holding the position of Director of Schools and C&YPS for 17 years.  She will be very much missed.

During the week of the 10 December Ms Watson gave back word and will NOT be joining NYCC.

Interviews are again taking place during the second week in January and it is hoped that an appointment will be made.  The Chief Executive is filling the role of the Director until a new one is appointed.



	6.
	The final Full Council of this year will be held on Wednesday, 19 December 2012.

The Full Council took place on the 19 December and a Motion was debated on the future of Health Services in North Yorkshire and the woefully inadequate funding that the County receives from the Government for health.




Signed………. …..……………………..Date 19th March 2013

